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13th June 2024 
 
Dear Neighbour 
 
Re: National Clean Air Day – temporary school road Closure Order 
 
Thank you to those of you who have shared your views regarding the proposed School Street initiative affecting 
Vicarage Lane. Following on from my previous communication with you on 29th April, I am pleased to share that 
Amber Valley Borough Council has approved the temporary school road closure order.  
 
The aim of the closure is to discourage parents and carers from driving along the road right up to the school gates. 
The proposed closure will take place on National Clean Air Day on Thursday 20th June during the following times 
 

AM road closure time PM road closure time 

8.30am to 9.15am 3.00pm to 3.45pm 

 
Residents will be allowed full access. We would be very grateful if you are accessing the road during these times 
could you please drive at walking speed when within the closure area. It is not necessary to move parked vehicles 
from the street. The closure will be under adult supervision and access will be maintained in all parts of the street 
for eligible vehicles which include: 
 

 residents living on the road, 

 visitors to residents’ properties (including carers), 

 disabled & Blue Badge holders 

 Emergency Services, 

 Taxis 

 statutory public services such as gas/electricity companies, 

 refuse collectors, 

 postal service providers and deliveries, such as the Royal Mail and supermarkets 

 breakdown and recovery vehicles, and 

 any vehicle with special arrangements made by the School (i.e. school staff). 
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Vicarage Lane will be closed during these times from the junction with Castle Hill and King Street, see the red line  
on the map. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the meantime, if you have any views on the problems you are experiencing with traffic around the school, 

please contact your County Councillor gez.kinsella@derbyshire.gov.uk 

Councillor Gez Kinsella 

Green Party 

Duffield & Belper South 

0777 3744688 

 

Or  

Steve Knee 

Duffield Parish Councillor  

Steven.knee@Duffieldparishcouncil.gov.uk  

07775752173 

 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs E H Britten 
Headteacher 
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